June 3, 2024

Mr. Michael Wich, Chairman
ICC Nominating Committee
¢/o Dominic Sims, CEO
International Code Council
900 Montclair Road
Birmingham, AL 35213

Distinguished Nominating Committee Members,

I am writing to formally request consideration for the position of At Large member of the Board
of Directors for the International Code Council at the 2024 Annual Business Meeting in Long
Beach, California.

It has been an honor to serve in several capacities over the past few years, including Chairman
of the IAS Board of Directors, Chairman of the ICC Major Jurisdiction Membership Council, Past
President of ICC Region |, and as an active member of the ICC Southern Nevada Chapter. These
roles have prepared me well for the next step of seeking an At Large position on the ICC Board
of Directors. | understand the significant commitment required to serve on the ICC Board of
Directors and am fully prepared to meet those responsibilities.

Throughout my career, | have continuously educated myself on all relevant issues to make
informed decisions that serve the best interests of the organization and its members. My
experience spans over ten years as a Building Official in the public sector and over twenty-five
years of private engineering experience, including serving as a Board member of a national
engineering firm with financial and operational responsibility along with international business
experience. This diverse background has equipped me with the insights needed to help lead the
ICC organization effectively.

It would be a privilege to continue serving the members of the International Code Council and
the organization as a member of the Board. | appreciate the Committee’s consideration and
seek your recommendation for the position of At Large Board of Director member.

Please feel free to contact me by phone at (702) 203-6278 or by email at
sdpalmer1996@gmail.com. Thank you for your consideration, and | look forward to seeing the

Committee in Long Beach.

Respectfully,

PAYE

, Sam Palmer, PE, CBO/CFM



